September 2, 2014
Dear Parents,

Greetings and welcome to second grade. My name is Mrs. Barnes and I am your student’s second grade teacher. I know we are going to have an amazing year in second grade. I am very excited about having your child in my class this year.

Just a little bit about myself- This is my ninth year teaching at Dorr Elementary and my  thirteenth year of teaching. I taught fourth grade at Dorr for six years. I’ve also taught second grade in Kalamazoo and Las Vegas, Nevada. I am so happy to be teaching second grade for my third year at Dorr. I have my master’s degree in early childhood education and reading. I live in Kalamazoo. My son Sam is six years old and in Kindergarten. This summer I read many great books, spent time with my family and went to the beach. I am refreshed and ready for a fabulous new year to begin!
In my classroom I encourage positive attitudes, respectful behavior and teamwork to ensure a happy and safe place to learn and grow. Please know that family members are always welcome to help, read and/or share in our classroom. If you are interested please let me know. Also, please fill out the student information form so I can better understand your child as a learner and a person. It will be very helpful for me.
The first few days back will be spent getting to know one another, learning routines and becoming comfortable with our surroundings. We will work together as a team to make this a fantastic school year. Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. My school phone number is 681-9637 ext.3156. My school e-mail is barnesn@wayland.k12.mi.us. Our classroom website is: http://mrsbarnes2ndgrade.weebly.com/index.html and there is also a contact form on the website. You may also send a handwritten note with your child. Thank you for your support!

Your Partner in Education,

Mrs. Nicole Barnes

V.I.P. (Very Important Papers) Folders:

These will be used for carrying papers and notes to and from school. Please remind your child to check these daily.

Homework:

*Mystery Bag: The only homework for this week is the mystery bag. Please send it to school as soon as you complete it. 

 *Math home links will reflect the lessons being taught in the classroom. They will typically be sent home on Monday and are due back on Friday.

*Reading- I strongly encourage students to read as least 20 minutes a day, 5 out of 7 days a week. I will give out more information about reading homework next week in the weekly newsletter. Students may read at home this week but do not need to record it.

*Spelling- Spelling lists will start in a couple of weeks and will be included on the weekly newsletter. 

*Math facts- Students should practice their addition and subtraction math facts 5 out of 7 days a week for a maximum of 10 minutes. I have included a list of math websites on our classroom website http://mrsbarnes2ndgrade.weebly.com/index.html  and in this letter. Students can use online games, apps, worksheets or flash cards to practice their facts. We will be using an online website called Reflex Math starting in October. Students may also use that website at home once we have practiced at school.
Newsletter:

I will be sending home a classroom newsletter every week with important information for the week ahead in the classroom and future events. Weekly spelling will also be in the newsletter. The newsletter will go home on Mondays in the VIP folder. The first newsletter will be out next Monday. I will be sending home a hard copy and you can also find the newsletter on our classroom website: http://mrsbarnes2ndgrade.weebly.com/index.html. 

.
Remind: I have included an information sheet about how to sign up for Remind. This is a great way to get reminders from me about what is going on in the classroom and when projects are due. You can receive texts or e-mails! It is very easy to sign up and it is a great way to stay connected. Thank you to the parents who have already signed up!
Gym: Students will have gym on Tuesdays and Wednesdays- tennis shoes are required for gym.
Library: We will have library with Mr. Jonker on Monday the first 2-3 weeks of school and then we will switch over to library with Mrs. Gonzales on Thursday after that. 
Snacks, Water Bottles and Birthday Treats:

*Water bottles with a cover and name are encouraged during warm weather.

*Snacks will be eaten during our morning break. Students are encouraged to bring a healthy snack for morning snack time. *Birthday treats are always welcome. 
Supplies:

Students will need to bring a backpack and tennis shoes to school for gym. All other school supplies will be provided by the teacher/school this year.

Student forms to be turned in:

*AUP form- this must be turned in for your child to use the computer.

*Free and Reduced Lunch form

*Student information form
Math Fact Practice Websites

http://www.coolmath-games.com/1-number-games-addition-subtraction.html
http://www.factmonster.com/math/flashcards.html
http://www.fun4thebrain.com/subtraction.html
If you find another site- feel free to try it! (
